
Newsletter   Friday 16th July 2021 

  Hart Primary School 

Message from the Headteacher  

 
Dear parents/guardians,  
 
What a strange year this has been! 
 
Throughout the year, you have received plentiful communication from the school and I would like to thank you for taking 
the time to read and digest the information whilst your lives have been so busy! You have supported school so that we 
have been able to execute many tough decisions and changes to ensure we kept our children safe. THANK YOU! 
 
Throughout this difficult time our pupils have laughed, played and supported one another whilst making so much 
Academic progress. I would like to say a huge thank you to our amazing staff, governors, and directors at Hart, St Peter’s 
Elwick and Northern Lights Learning Trust who have pulled together and worked tirelessly and, with such positivity, to 
support our pupils and one another. 
 
We are saddened that we are saying goodbye to our Year 6, Isaac, Caitlin, Phoebe, Leon, Maddison, Oliver, Chloe, 
Darcey, Benjamin and Luke who have shown true resilience and that they can adapt and thrive in any situation thrown at 
them! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hart Primary is also saying goodbye to Mrs Bray and we wish her good luck as she continues on her journey. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We have pulled together a few photos on Page 2 of the Newsletter to remind us of the resilience and positivity of our 
children. 
 
I hope our families remain safe in the coming months and have a wonderful holiday and we look forward to seeing you 
on 6th September 2021 
 
Enjoy and have fun 
 
Mrs Hill 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Email: info.hart@nllt.co.uk 
Website: www.hartelwickfederation.org.uk 

Facebook: @hartprimaryschool 

Weekly Award Winners  

 

Rainbow NLLT Award 
 EYFS: Isaac/Sebastian/Joshua A 

Y1/2 Noah/Hattie/Jacob 

Y3/4 Kuzey/Dylan/Lily-Mae 
Y5/6 Benjamin/Macy/All of Year 6 

 
Citizenship 

EYFS: Ava/Amelia A/Rudyard 
Y1/2 Tommy Lee/Ethan/Luna 

Y3/4 Grace/Zack/Jack 
Y5/6 Maddison K/Seren/Grace A 

 

Golden Quill  
EYFS: Elliot/Scarlett/Daphne 

Y1/2 Reme/Alice/Emma 
Y3/4  Florence/Harley/Isla 

Y5/6 Ilani/Elynn/Olivia F 

 
Maths Award 

EYFS Tommy/Arabelle/Sebastian D 

Y1/2 Aarya/Amelie/Aarya 
Y3/4 Lily/Amelia/Shay 

Y5/6 Olivia F/Victor/Ilani 

 

School Lunch Reminder  
 
From September 2021 the cost of school lunches will be £10.65 per week (£2.13 per day) These charges will only apply to children in Nursery, if they stay 
for lunch, and children in Key Stage 2. Children in Reception and Years 1 and 2 are provided a school meal which is free of charge.   

GOOD NEWS: HBC School Meals have retained The Quality Home Cooked Food Award for the 7th year running! 

START AND FINISH TIMES FOR SEPTEMBER 
KS2: Y3/4/5/6 

 
Entry to lessons : 0830-08:40 lessons to commence promptly at 

08:40 
Y5/6 Field gate entrance into Mrs James classroom (the same 

as this term) 
Y3/4 school yard gate. The metal yard gate entrance will be 

used as an exit and entry point. Parents can wait in the 
designated waiting areas on the school yard 

 
School finishes at 2:45  

Pick up point: Y5/6 Field gate (as this term) 
Y3/4 School yard gate. Parents can wait in the designated 

waiting areas on the school yard.  
 

KS1 AND EYFS 
 

Entry to lessons 08:40-08:50: lessons to commence promptly at 
08:50 

Y1/2 School yard gate. The metal yard gate entrance will be 
used as an entrance and exit point. Parents can wait in the 

designated waiting areas on the school yard. 
EYFS: EYFS garden is the entrance and exit point, parents 

can wait at this door until the EYFS door opens 
 

School day finishes at 2:55 with the same arrangements for 
collection as drop off  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:  
 
School reopens Monday 6th September 
After school clubs commence w/c 13th September : details will be provided on our return in September. 
Y5/6 Swimming lessons commence Friday 17th September  

School will continue to do contact tracing up to 18th July 2021. From 19th July 2021 (Step 4), 
close contacts will be identified via NHS Test and Trace. This will continue on our return from 

September. School will update our risk assessment in light of the new guidance and will publish 
on our website from September. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


